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Effective as of the date of this marketing bulletin, Rockwell Collins is announcing the discontinuance of production of the PCD-3000 data 
loader and the DBU-4001 database unit.  We will continue to provide repair services for the product on a parts available basis. Due to 
obsolete parts, we cannot guarantee all failed units will be repairable. In the event a failed unit is no longer repairable, Rockwell Collins can 
assist operators in obtaining a DBU-5000/5010E or a PDL-5001 as a suitable replacement, however wiring changes may be required to the 
aircraft.

The DBU-5000/5010E and PDL-5001 substantially reduce the time demands placed on flight department personnel and aircraft for periodic 
updates to the FMS and IFIS databases. The added ability to simultaneously load multiple units and databases further streamlines the 
update process.  The DBU-5010E provides convenience and speed in uploading databases. For example, aircraft equipped with dual FMS can 
reduce data load times by as much as 50 percent over previous systems that required diskettes for each database load.  By adding an IMS-
3500 and the use of our Rockwell Collins Ascend Aircraft Information Manager (AIM) subscription service, the system will automatically 
and securely notify you via your smart device that database updates are queued and ready to securely upload. As an AIM subscriber, data 
can be transferred wirelessly (via Wi-Fi or cellular) on and off the aircraft anywhere in the world .

We believe these actions will minimize potential disruption to your aircraft operations. For further information on the Rockwell Collins 
DBU-5000/5010E or PDL-5001 or for assistance in planning your aircraft upgrade requirements, including spares and certification, please 
contact your Rockwell Collins Regional Sales Manager or Customer Account Administrator.

PCD-3000 – DISCONTINUED PART NUMBER 

Equipment Type Discontinued Part Number Replacement Equipment Type Replacement Part Number

PCD-3000  822-1631-004 DBU-5000/5010E1 Reference BRS Marketing Bulletin 
BRS-110091.3M

DBU-4001 622-9679-001 PDL-50012 Reference BRS Marketing Bulletin 
2012-098M

NOTES
1. For more information on the DBU-5000/5010E, reference BRS-110091.3M Business and Regional Systems Marketing Bulletin –  
  DBU-5000/5010E and PDL-5001. The DBU-5000/5010E may require wiring changes to the aircraft.
2. For more information on the PDL-5001, reference 2012-098M Business and Regional Systems Marketing Bulletin –  
  Portable Data Loader PDL-5001.  The PDL-5001 may require power and grounding wiring to the aircraft.
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For more information contact:

Rockwell Collins
400 Collins Road NE
Cedar Rapids, Iowa 52498
319.295.4085
fax: 319.295.2297 
email: csmarketing@rockwellcollins.com
www.rockwellcollins.com

How can we help?
Please call Rockwell Collins Customer 
Support at 319.295.5000.


